
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE TOWN OF BARNES ROADS AND RIGHT OF WAY COMMITTEE 

October 11, 2022 

 

Members present were Dave Schiess, Greg Martin, Jeff Jordheim, Mark Holm, Jim Frint,  

Chris Lane 

Also present: Greg Strasser 

Meeting called to order at 6:32pm, quorum established by roll call 

Motion to approve minutes of 9/13/2022 passed (Martin/Frint), no changes 

 

Pine Chip Drive 

Double chip seal has been completed and billing invoice submitted.  No further discussion. 

 

Peninsula Road 

Large oak stump near boat landing reported in RROW September minutes has been 

removed by the town roads crew.  Additional work in the area was discussed and such 

work would have to be subject to survey because of ambiguity of property lines. 

Motion by Schiess, second by Martin: 

 

It is the RROW committee’s recommendation that no survey work be currently 

ordered for Peninsula boat landing area. 
 

Motion passed unanimously by show of hands. 

 

Right of way 

During previous RROW meetings, the need for clear right of way guidelines has been 

identified to resolve property line, roads, and other issues that frequently arise in township 

management.  Committee resolves that the best way to deal with this is to follow existing 

Wisconsin regulations. 

Motion by Frint, second by Martin: 

 

The committee recommends that the township follow Wisconsin State Legislative 

Standards for Town Roads Section 82.5 for issues involving Barnes township roads 

and right of way. 
 

Motion passed unanimously by voice vote.  

 

Adjourn 

Motion to adjourn (Frint/Martin) passed unanimously.  Meeting adjourned 7:24pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Mark Holm, recorder 

 

Next meeting Tuesday, November 8, 2022, 6:30pm, township garage 


